
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                  
June 8, 2010 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners postponed their regular weekly meeting as two of the County Commissioners 
were called to testify in a jury trial on Monday June 7, 2010. The Commission met in regular session on Tuesday June 8, 
2010 with the following members present: Chairman Warren Ploeger, Steve Roberts and Keith Olsen. Also present were 
County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn. County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a 
portion of the meeting. Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:36 a.m. 
 
PAYROLL 
The June 2, 2010 payroll was approved as follows: 

General $48,000.55 
Road & Bridge 13,441.58 
Election 1,304.27 
Appraiser 4,698.46 
Noxious Weed 1,953.59 
Diversion 209.00 
ACC 5,962.31 
JJCR 8,029.60 
JJPR 1,347.06 
Services for Elderly 3,015.00 
Solid Waste 2,641.56 
Court Trustee 9,388.09 
Sp MVT 1,040.00 
Employee Ben FICA 5,556.13 
Employee Ben KPERS 4,355.88 
State Unemploy/Work Comp -581.03 
Insurance -2,422.59 
TOTAL $107,939.46 

 
TEMPORARY LIQUOR LICENSE 
Rhonda Schuetz requested a temporary liquor license for the June 18-20, 2010 10th Annual ABATE of Kansas District 11 
Motorcycle Field Events.  
Motion by Keith Olsen to amend Resolution #00-13 to set an occupation tax for a temporary liquor license, at a cost of 
$50.00. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried with Steve Roberts abstaining from the vote.  
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the June 1, 2010 minutes. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. 
 
NEK MULTI-COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT 
Karla Harter, NEK Multi-County Health Department, introduced Jon Anderson the new CEO. Anderson and Harter 
discussed the following Health Department programs: the WIC program, free chicken pox vaccine, the benefits of breast 
feeding and shaken baby syndrome.  
 
RSVP OF NORTHEAST KANSAS 
Joni Spellmeier, RSVP of Northeast Kansas, presented information on RSVP’s assistance to Brown County. Spellmeier 
requested a $1,000 donation from Brown County for 2011.  
 
TREANOR ARCHITECTS 
Andy Pitts, Treanor Architects, Greg Hellbusch, Straub Construction, discussed progress on the jail construction , including 
sheet-rocking on interior walls.  Jail Overseer John McClain was also present.   
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:39 a.m. The next 
meeting will be Monday June 14, 2010.  
 


